PENN TOWNSHIP MINUTES March 15, 2011

The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Tuesday, March 15, 2011 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, Pennsylvania. Chairman William Moyer called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors present: William Moyer, Brian Wentzel. Absent: Fred Ulrich due to illness. Others present: Secretary/Treasurer Robin Bieber. Members of the Public: Jazmine Salach, Anthony Mitchell, Susquehanna University students.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the March 1, 2011 meeting were approved as presented upon motion by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Bill Moyer, and approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No Public Comment was heard at this time.

PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD

No Persons Present to be Heard at this time.

REPORTS

Roadmaster Brian Wentzel provided a written report on the crew's activities during the previous two weeks. Mr. Wentzel noted that damages to the FL80 Freightliner truck during the recent snow storm have been reported to the insurance company. The truck is currently at RW Maust Jr Garage for further evaluation. Mr. Wentzel also noted that during the recent flooding, no homes on the Isle of Que were damaged.

Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, provided a written report which included five Zoning Permits y-t-d.

Robin Bieber, Township Secretary, reported that Larry Johnson, Selinsgrove Pool, has requested the 2011 donation be given before June when the pool opens. Supervisors in agreement.

Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich was absent.

Chairman William Moyer reported on a few complaints regarding plowing during the recent snow storm. Issues are under investigation.

OLD BUSINESS

No Old Business was heard at this time.

NEW BUSINESS

Roadmaster Brian Wentzel reported that Lycoming County Resource Management Services (LCRMS) requires a new tub grinding contract each year. The 2011 tub grinder agreement was signed upon motion by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Bill Moyer and approved.

Brian Wentzel also reported that the second 90-day probation period is over for Brandon Sechrist and Tom Wallish. After review, motion was made by Bill Moyer, seconded by Brian Wentzel and approved, to increase the hourly rates of Mr. Sechrist and Mr. Wallish by 60 cents. Motion passed.

PENN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS - MINUTES - MARCH 15, 2011

CORRESPONDENCE

PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL

Upon motion of Brian Wentzel, seconded by Bill Moyer, and approved, the accounts payable and payroll were approved as presented.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn was made by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Bill Moyer, and approved. No further business to discuss, the March 15, 2011 meeting adjourned at 7:18PM.

Respectfully Submitted, Robin Bieber, Township Secretary